@ongress of the Uniten States
Washington, AC 20515

January 15, 2009

The Honorable George W. Bush
The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear President Bush:

As Members of the Texas Congressional Delegation, we are writing to ask for your
personal intervention to commute the sentences of United States Border Patrol Agents
Ignacio Ramos and Jose Compean.

As you are aware, these two agents were prosecuted and convicted for shooting an illegal
immigrant drug smuggler in Texas near the border with Mexico and were each sentenced
to over 10 years in prison. Ramos and Compean have been incarcerated since January
2007 and in that time, Ramos has been assaulted in prison and both men have been
placed in solitary confinement because of the danger they face as a result of their law
enforcement backgrounds.

Many of us have written to you over the past few years with concerns about this case, and
as your administration comes to an end, we respectfully request that you use the
exclusive authority given to you under Article IT, Section 2 of the Constitution. We
appeal to your good reason and sound judgment as fellow Texans and ask that you
correct this injustice by commuting the sentences of U.S. Border Patrol agents Ignacio
Ramos and Jose Compean.

Sincerely,
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